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 Weekly Newsletter – 24.03.23 

                        Hello!  مرحبا!  Ahoj!  Ola!  Dzień dobry!  Salut!  Helo! 

Belong, Believe, Achieve: 

Our Anti-Racism group have been leading the assemblies this week, covering racism, Eid and Ramadan. We are so 

proud of our motivated and passionate students. They did an amazing job. 

Merits – 17.03.23 – 23.03.23: 

We respect the effort that our pupils are putting into their character and studies. 

A huge Willows well done to all of this week’s merit winners: 

Dates for your Diary: 
31.3.23 – Second Cooking on a Budget class in the Learning Lounge 
18.4.23 – Mathswatch parent workshop in the Learning Lounge 
21.4.23 - Supporting Teaching & Learning (Teaching Assistant Course) for parents in the Learning Lounge 
21.4.23 - Managing Children’s Behaviour for parents in the Learning Lounge  
3.5.23 - Care Course for parents in the Learning Lounge  
3.5.23 - Child Psychology for parents in the Learning Lounge  
25.4.23 – School Nurse visiting to administer the first and second 
doses of the HPV vaccine 

Sport Dates: 

⚽️ Wed 29th March Yr8 Vs St John’s H 

⚽️Thurs 30th March Yr10 Vs St John’s A 

Year Group Total Excellent Effort Merit Champions 

Year 7      3446 7Hepworth Tarteel Yousif 

Year 8 2803 8Curie Sultan Sanusi 

Year 9 2476 9Markova Kayden Allen 

Year 10 2038 10Plato Chira Mohamed 

Year 11 2090 11Schumann Daniella Nakazzi 

Use Google Translate 

to change to your preferred 

language.   



School News: 



Miss Begum led and organised our assemblies on racism, Eid and Ramadan this week. Thank you to 
our Anti-Racist Group for doing a tremendous job at educating our pupils and answering all of their 
questions. 

7CO loved the indoor 3G pitch at Ocean Park Arena. This facility will be part of the new school site 
when we move and will provide great sporting opportunities for our pupils. Looking forward to 
another visit soon! 



School of Sanctuary Award 

We are extremely proud to have been recognised as a School of Sanctuary, we are one of three 
secondary schools in Cardiff who have the achieved this. Huge thanks to Mr. Gill and his team for 
doing all of the hard work towards this recognition. 

A school of Sanctuary is: 

• A place that fosters a culture of welcome and safety for people seeking sanctuary, including
asylum seeking and refugee families.

• A place that educates the whole school community about the human right to sanctuary and
identifies practical means for schools to demonstrate that commitment.

• A place that builds empathy and intercultural awareness through promoting the voices and
contributions of people seeking sanctuary, encouraging an understanding of the experiences
of displace people and helping to combat stereotypes.



Year 11 Character & Kindness Celebration 

In the run up to Easter break we will be celebrating all Year 11's who demonstrate good character, 
and acts of kindness. As a staff body we are encouraging and rewarding Year 11's who take 
responsibility as role-models within the school. At the end of term there will be a Winner's Reward 
Ceremony for standout students, and personal prizes will be awarded. 

Year 11 Science & Tassomai 

Since half term Year 11 pupils have been attending science lessons during form time. These extra two 
hours of science lessons per week will ensure that all content is covered, with plenty of time to revise 
by the end of the year. Revision sessions are taking place after school for both Year 10 resits and Year 
11 content. Pupils should see their teachers for a reminder of the timetable. 

We have purchased subscriptions to Tassomai (an online revision tool) for all Year 11 pupils. Through 
Tassomai pupils can revise Science as well as English and Maths. Pupils will have received their login 
details and video guides this week, so should be well on their way to completing their Tassomai 
journey. Over the coming weeks pupils will receive reports with QR codes to show which areas they 
need to spend time on when revising. Please encourage your child to spend at least 15mins per day 
revising using this tool. 

If you would like to learn more about Tassomai you can click on this link: General Overview 

More Able and Talented 

Year 11 Summer Schools: Pupils who fulfil the criteria for Seren have been sent information by email 
regarding four different summer schools: 

• Aberystwyth University Residential Summer School:
17 July -20 July 2023

• Aberystwyth University Veterinary Science Summer School:
17 July -20 July 2023

• New College, University of Oxford Residential Summer School:
7 August -11 August 2023

• STEMHaus Online Summer School in collaboration with Swansea University:
7 August - 11 August 2023

Applications are online and should be completed by 21st April. 

Year 8 and 9 Languages Event: There is the opportunity for year 8 and 9 Seren Foundation 
learners: Routes into Languages virtual event with Cardiff University and Jesus College Oxford on 
the 29 and 30 March 2023. 
Seren has partnered with Routes into Languages Cymru, Cardiff University and the University of 
Oxford’s Jesus College, to host three exclusive modern language tuition sessions for Seren 
Foundation learners interested in furthering their knowledge of modern languages. The two live 
sessions will take place online from 5pm-6pm via eventbocs. 
During the sessions, learners will have the chance to: 

•

Take part in mini-lectures and workshops
•

Join a virtual campus tour of the University of Oxford
•

Take part in a Q&A session with Routes into Languages Cymru and current language students
• Attend a career guidance session to hear how the skills learned through languages can

prepare them for the future

https://vimeo.com/293945287


Welsh Department 

Why not try Learning some Welsh at home? 

Student Council 

Our student council will walk with Active Travel Wales to the new 

school site on Monday. They will be discussing how to make the route 

as safe as possible for active travel. 

We have appointed Amelia Leonard as our Young Carer Ambassador. 

Well done Amelia. 

• Engage in pre-event activities, including a language challenge, with prizes for the best
entries

It is a great opportunity for Seren Foundation learners who are particularly interested in 
languages, and thinking about studying them at GCSE or A Level.  Please see your languages 
teacher if you would be interested in taking part. 

Student Fundraiser 
Please consider contributing to Thabo's (Y11) 'Go Fund Me' page so that he can attend 'World 
Youth Day' with the other members of his church. The link is here and a small donation would be 
gratefully received by Thabo and his family: 
https://gofund.me/82cb81b3 

Welsh Terms of the Week       

Welsh Phonetic English 
Hyfryd Huv - rid Lovely 

Da iawn Dar yawrn Very good 

Bendigedig Ben-dee-ged-igg Brilliant 

Ddiflas Dd-iv-las Boring 

Sbwriel Sbore-ree-yell Rubbish 

Ofnadwy Ov-nad-oy Awful 

willowswelsh@willows.cardiff.sch.uk   

https://gofund.me/82cb81b3
mailto:willowswelsh@willows.cardiff.sch.uk
mailto:willowswelsh@willows.cardiff.sch.uk


Mathematics Department  
All of our students’ weekly Mathematics homework are accessible on MathsWatch 
(https://www.mathswatchvle.com/). They must be submitted on their given deadlines. Each set 
homework is open for a month, so that students can keep improving their scores. This will also help 
your child to revise and to practice the mathematics and numeracy skills, knowledge and 
understanding that they have been learning in class. There are videos available to each topic and 
interactive questions that they can try. Please ensure your child completes and submit their 
homework on time. 
On that note, we would like to say a huge congratulations to all those who have been working so hard 
on their MathsWatch. 
Here is this week’s “Top 3 Leaderboard” for each year group. 

https://www.mathswatchvle.com/


Numeracy Boost sessions (NBS): 

Using a variety of digital (e.g., TT-Rock Stars) and non-digital resources, all KS3 pupils will benefit 

from Numeracy Boost Sessions to enrich their Mathematics skills. they will be delivered fortnightly 

by Mathematics teachers. It is a great opportunity to support low abilities further and stretch high 

potential pupils. It will start after the half term break. 

Internal Numeracy Competition - KS3: 

A Numeracy competition is taking place before easter holiday. KS3 pupils have been provided with 

some relevant resources that can be used to prepare for the quiz. 

Relevant emails with details have been already sent to pupils. 



Junior UKMT Challege - Y7 and Y8 MAT pupils: 

UKMT Challenge is an external Mathematics competition giving Y7 and Y8 MAT pupils the 

opportunity to tackle a variety of mathematical activities which inspire their love to problem solving. 

It will take place in April. Below is the link to the UKMT website where pupils can familiarise 

themselves with the challenge and can practise as much as they need to increase their confidence. 

Relevant emails have been already to pupils. 

https://www.ukmt.org.uk/competitions/solo/junior-mathematical-challenge/archive 

For any related questions, please contact Mrs Ait-Brahim at: 

halima.ait-brahim@willows.cardiff.sch.uk 

Mathswatch Workshop for Parents 

Our maths department is offering a mathswatch workshop for parents on 

Tuesday 18th April 10.30 – 11.30. This is a chance to ask any questions you have 

regarding mathswatch and to learn how to use it to best support your child. If 

you would like to come to the workshop please contact Beck in the learning lounge 

rebecca.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk or on 07592037937 

Parent Survey 

A link has gone out to parents via text and on classcharts for a school survey. It is completely 

anonymous and only takes a few minutes. We would greatly appreciate if you would take the time to 

fill it out and give your feedback on the school 

Student Survey 

A link has gone out via email for a school survey. It is completely anonymous 

and only takes a few minutes. We would greatly appreciate if you would take 

the time to fill it out and give your feedback on the school. 

Madame Brace’s Fundraiser 

This Sunday our amazing Madame Brace will be taking part in the Cardiff Bay 

10K to raise funds for the Velindre Cancer Centre. If you would like to support 

an amazing cause you can find her fundraising link below. 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/joanne-brace-

1679519249908?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/joanne-

brace-1679519249908&utm_campaign=pfp-

share&utm_term=052f14b6458e4466b9b6cf0bc8701144 

https://www.ukmt.org.uk/competitions/solo/junior-mathematical-challenge/archive
mailto:halima.ait-brahim@willows.cardiff.sch.uk
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Important Information for All Parents and Guardians 

Please be aware that Fixed Penalty Notices are now being issued by Cardiff Council again. 

If your child has more than 5 days of unauthorised absence since September 2022 or takes an 
unauthorised holiday, then you are at risk of a Fixed Penalty Notice Fine being issued. 

Fines are £60 at first, if this is not paid it rises to £120 and then £180 - if the fine is still not paid then 
you will be summoned to court and the fine and costs will rise again. Please note these fines do not 
go away. Please make sure to read any correspondence carefully. 

To avoid being fined, please ensure that your child attends school every day - if there is a valid 
reason for absence, please contact the Attendance Team giving evidence where possible. 

Water bottle change now in place: 

As part of developing ethical, informed 

practices at Willows High School, we 

have listened to our pupils who believe 

that we should attempt to reduce the 

amount of single use plastic in our 

school. We have also asked for the 

opinions of parents who also supported 

the idea (thank to everyone who 

responded). As a result, our canteen will 

no longer be selling bottled drinks. 

We would be grateful if you could make 

arrangements for your child to bring a reusable 

water container to school which can be refilled 

during breaktime and lunchtime at one of our 

water fountains. If you would like the school’s 

support in this, please contact our Family 

Engagement and Wellbeing Officer, Rebecca 

Crnoja at rebecca.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk. 

We appreciate your support in this initiative and 

will continue to listen to pupil views on how we 

can make further improvements to become more 

environmentally friendly. We have now saved over 5000 single use bottles from being sent to landfill! 

mailto:rebecca.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk


Community: 

Taking place at Railway Gardens (Adeline St, Cardiff CF24 

2BH)  

Railway Gardens Programme » Green Squirrel 

25.03.23 10am - 3pm Brunch @things on toast 
25.03.23 2pm – 4pm Community Kitchen Table: A warm 
social space 
25.03.23 10am -12pm YGwylltion/Wild Things Saturday 
Nature Activites for Families 
25.03.23 10.30am – 1pm Benthyg (Library of things) open for 
borrowing and collection 
25.3.232pm - 4pm Earth Hour Creative Writing Workshop 
25.3.23 7pm- 10pm Games Night with Things on Toast 
26.03.23 10am - 3pm Brunch @things on toast 
29.03.23 ALL DAY Natter with Neighbours: Guest Speaker Jane local FAN advisor 
29.03.23 10am - 3pm Brunch @things on toast 
29.03.23 10.30am – 1pm Benthyg (Library of things) open for borrowing and collection 
29.03.23 10.30am – 1pm Oaks and Acorns: Intergenerational Playgroup and coffee morning 
29.03.23 12.30pm – 2.30pm Free Language Café with SAFE Foundation 
29.03.23 3.15pm – 4.15pm Forces of Nature – Free after school nature club 
30.3.23 9.30am – 10.30amTai Chi QiGong Shibashi: Free movement and wellbeing session with 
Jeanette 
30.03.23 10am - 3pm Brunch @things on toast 
30.03.23 2pm - 4pm The Goodshed meet up (formerly Men’s Shed meet up) 
30.03.23 2pm – 4pm Community Kitchen Table: A warm social space 

The Splott Community Volunteers also run a community breakfast on Thursday Mornings 8am – 
10am in the Old Library, Singleton Road, Splott CF24 2ET. 

https://greensquirrel.co.uk/projects/railway-gardens-programme/




Learning Lounge & Courses 

It’s been a busy week in the Learning Lounge. We’ve taken our parents to Cardiff and Vale College to 
sign up for further learning and our Cooking on a Budget Course has gone down a treat! If you’d like 
to sign up for the next session on Friday 31st March, please see the poster below. 

We have lots of great courses and events coming up in the Learning Lounge. Texts will be sent out 
with details but if you would like to know more now contact Beck 07592 037937 
rebeccac.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk 



Citizens Advice Bureau 
A reminder that members of our community can make appointments with staff from 
the Citizens’ Advice Bureau at our Learning Lounge. They can provide advice of a 
range of topics such as housing, benefits and legal matters. To make an 
appointment, please e-mail Rebecca Crnoja on 
Rebecca.Crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk  

mailto:Rebecca.Crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk


Health and Well-being: 
HPV Vaccine - You can find an information booklet about the vaccine at the end of the newsletter 





Can you help with the 'Digital support for young people with their mood & wellbeing' study? 

 Researchers at Cardiff University have developed a bilingual 
program/app with young people to support their mood and 
well-being, called MoodHwb. Do you know of any young people 
who would be interested in trialling the programme? 

 It is an opportunity to offer mental health support to young 
people, and the feedback will help to develop resources in the 
future. All participants will receive a gift voucher and 
certificate. It's free to take part. 

 Staff or parents/carers can encourage young people (13-19 
years old) who are experiencing low mood (or other difficulties with their mood/wellbeing) to go 
to the study website for more information and to fill in a participation 
form: https://www.ncmh.info/help-with-research/digital-support-study/ There is a video on the 
project on this site. 

The research team can also send postcards about the study to the school which can be given to 
young people. Parents and carers can also take part, and you might also wish to share the project 
details in your online communication or newsletters with parents/guardians. 

 Dr Rhys Bevan Jones (psychiatrist and study lead) is also happy to present a virtual session on the 
project, mental health and careers (e.g. on medicine, psychology and art) for students at your 
school. Rhys recently won a 'Digital Innovation Award' by the Association for Child and Adolescent 
Mental Health (ACAMH) for his work on the development of digital mental health programmes. 

 For more info, please visit the study website or email: YouthOnlineStudy@cardiff.ac.uk 

. 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncmh.info%2Fhelp-with-research%2Fdigital-support-study%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBevanJonesR1%40cardiff.ac.uk%7Cd090eefcb06946b94ed908dafad65d1c%7Cbdb74b3095684856bdbf06759778fcbc%7C1%7C0%7C638098095829383666%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t8KnJ7vyxvcy2LcMsp2gEuDHlSGUTwEFatU%2BujBiJ9s%3D&reserved=0
mailto:YouthOnlineStudy@cardiff.ac.uk
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DdZSr3qkyzmE%26t%3D9s&data=05%7C01%7CBevanJonesR1%40cardiff.ac.uk%7Cd090eefcb06946b94ed908dafad65d1c%7Cbdb74b3095684856bdbf06759778fcbc%7C1%7C0%7C638098095829383666%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fywRc5B%2BRExuyogdRi5GUg7suZHgkzqlvsZKbxB%2F2rg%3D&reserved=0






For more information contact Beck in the learning lounge: rebecca.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk 



Wellbeing in school 

Pupils 
If you feel you need some support with your wellbeing we want to help and there are many places to go: 

• Ms. Crnoja in the Learning Lounge is here to look after your wellbeing so please come down for a
confidential chat.

• Your Head of Year or any member of the Welfare Team are there to support you. You can find them
at line-up time, in the welfare office or anywhere around the school.

• A member of staff you trust. All members of staff will be there for you. If you want to confide in
someone please do and they will help get you the support you need.

Parents 
We want to help you as best we can and there is a lot of support out there for parents.  
Ms. Crnoja can be contacted on 07592 037937 rebecca.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk. 
Your child’s Head of Year and the welfare team can also help. Please do not suffer alone. Reach out to us. 

Safeguarding: 
A reminder that the school safeguarding lead is Danielle MacKintosh. If you are worried or concerned about 
a child and any time (including over the holidays) then please e-mail her on 
Danielle.MacKintosh@willows.cardiff.sch.uk If you are a pupil that needs help, please also contact Danielle 
via this e-mail address. 

Chat Health: 

A reminder that all secondary school pupils can text the school nurse service for any medical support and 

advice. This may be useful if your child is too anxious or embarassed to talk to a doctor in the first instance. 

Please chat about this with your child and make them aware of the service and number (below): 

Cardiff Foodbank: 

Willows High School is a partner agency for Cardiff Foodbank. 

If you need a Foodbank Voucher please call Beck Crnoja (Family and Community Engagement Officer, 
Willows) in confidence on 07592 037937 

Cardiff Youth Service: 
Cardiff Youth Service can support young people on a variety of topics such as emotional health, housing, 
finance and help lines. More information can be found on their website: 

http://cardiffyouthservices.wales/ 

mailto:rebecca.crnoja@willows.cardiff.sch.uk
mailto:Danielle.MacKintosh@willows.cardiff.sch.uk
http://cardiffyouthservices.wales/


Here is a reminder of some of the key services available for young people and their families: 

• School nurse – pupils can text 07520615718 or ‘chat’ on ‘Chathealth.NHS.UK’ for confidential
advice and support.

• Family Gateway – 03000133133 – provides advice for families no matter how big or small the
problem.

• Food Bank* - our nearest food bank can be found at St. Saviours Church on Splott Road. For
dates and times, go to https://cardiff.foodbank.org.uk/

• Period Poverty – Please e-mail Mrs. Bubbins at Kelly.Bubbins@willows.cardiff.sch.uk if you
need feminine hygiene products and we’ll do our best to help.

FLU VACCINATION WALK-IN CLINICS 

Flu continues to circulate in Wales 

If your child has missed the nasal spray flu vaccine in school or at the GP practice it is now 

being offered at:     

 Woodland House Mass Vaccination Centre 

Maes Y Coed Road, Cardiff CF14 4HH 

    Monday to Sunday 10:00 – 18:30 until 31st March 2023 

The injectable flu vaccines that do not contain pork gelatine are also being offered 

Who’s Eligible? 

All children aged 2 years (aged 2 on 31st Aug 2022) to school age Year 11 within Cardiff and 

the Vale   

https://cardiff.foodbank.org.uk/
mailto:Kelly.Bubbins@willows.cardiff.sch.uk


Diolch: 
As always, thank you for your support. If there are any problems, we would appreciate that you contact the 
relevant person in school straight away rather than using social media platforms. We will always try our best 
to reach a solution and this will ensure your concern is seen and avoid any misinformation and 
miscommunication. 

By working together, we can ensure your child’s success. 

Team Willows 

Revision Sessions – Year 11 2023 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

After School 
3.10 – 4.00 pm: 
Library open for 

homework 

3.10 – 4.00 pm: 
Library open for 

homework 

3.10 – 4.00 pm: 
Library open for 

homework 

3.10 – 4.00 pm: 
Library open for 

homework 

3.10 – 4.00 pm: 
Library open for 

homework 

French: Kaden 
Taylor, Ben 

Weeks, Ayan 
Hersi, Malaak 

and Selma 
Abdillahi 

French: Laiba 
Ismail, 

Maasouma 
Alanzani and 
Heidi Rahali 

French: Nisha 
Kaur, Jack Allen 

and Tobi 
Bamidele 

French: Daniella 
Nakazzi, Shaida 

Tufiq,Thabo 
Mhlanga and 

Jospeh Ashton 

Physics (GCA) Chemistry (AHO) Biology (RKE) 

English (NLC) Maths (All 
papers) 

Maths (Higher 
Tier) 

History (NH) Product Design 
(JK) 

Welsh (Week 1 
only – AGR) 

RE (LG) Art (AEJ) 
Revision and 

Exam Skills (KMB 
- Library)

Hospitality and 
Catering (RD) 

IT coursework 
catch-up (AH) 

College, 
coursework and 
catch -up (LUW) 

Please liaise with Mr. Smith for catch-up sessions for Welsh Bacc and SWEET qualifications. 

Remember each 30 minute session is worth 1 point. 10 points are worth a reward. 








